

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays) Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

2pm 17 August 2022 Shire Office

CONVERSE WITH THE COUNCILLORS

5.30pm 17 August 2022 Shire Office

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

23 August 2022

your Shire News

TOWN HALL UPDATE

The Town Hall makeover is in full swing, with many of the works either completed or underway. From the beginning, the Town Hall has had a group of advisory community members who have expressed and shared their thoughts and opinions regarding the future of the building. Since the advisory group was created, a project plan was drawn to guide the direction of works necessary for the area.



The Town Hall has since had a face lift. With the toilets and main lobby area under going renovations and restorations including new glass sliding doors into the main hall and toilet upgrades. The new paint choices in these areas was to entice and appeal to those passing through the town who may be utilising the driver reviver check point.

The main hall, is set to house the a rotational history or art collection as well as the Soldier's commemorative frames from the Higgin brothers. The first rotational collection will be the Neil Gill buggy and Sulkies. This week say over 17 buggies and sulkies move into the main hall, with many of them holding a story of their own. The stage area will soon be converted into the museum display area along with a museum office which will hold archives necessary for the future of Pingelly.

Outside of the Town Hall, the addition of bike racks have been placed and the soon to be pocket park will begin very soon, ensuring a fantastic space for families, meeting and relaxing. Read more about the Pocket Park in this weeks Pingelly Times.

With all this excitement, there is only a few more items left to tick off before competition of this wonderful building. One of those things is a name! what would you call the old but new town hall? Let us know by following the link or the QR code. All suggestions will be presented to the advisory group for selection where a name will be chosen.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7XLH6ZS





Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President) Cr Karmvir Singh: Cr Peter Wood: 0427 871 191

0457 680 994 0427 968 452 Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

0427 944 456

Cr Bryan Hotham: Cr Anthony Oliveri: Cr Peter Narducci: 0477 004 157 0499 795 792 0417 953 386



your Shire News

COMMUNITY GRANT SCHEME

The Shire of Pingelly's Community Grant Scheme is now open. Each year the Shire holds two rounds of funding for groups, clubs and non-for-profit organisations. Round 1 opened on Monday 15 August and will close on 14 September 2022 with

notification of outcome to be 23 September 2022.

For more information please contact the Shire of Pingelly Community Development

Officer. Applications can be found on our website or collected from the Shire Office.





DRUM MUSTER

There is a Drum Muster collection happening on Friday 26th August 2022 at the Pingelly Shire Depot in the Shire of Pingelly.

Agvet chemical users are encouraged to bring in their eligible agvet drums for recycling. Bookings are essential. For further information or to make a booking please contact 9887 1066.

Remember, drums must be triple rinsed and have no chemical residue present (some staining is acceptable). Please ensure the lids are removed. For further information about drumMUSTER, please visit: www.drummuster.org.au

PINGELLY POCKET PARK

The Shire has formally agreed a Memorandum of Understanding with the new owners of the Exchange Tavern for the use of a portion of their laneway between the CRC and the Town Hall. This allows this space to be used as a Pocket Park - an attractive outdoor meeting and small event venue which will activate the Main Street and serve as a breakout area for the Town Hall as specified through the community workshops regarding the future use of the Town Hall.

The Pingelly Pocket Park will complement but will be unique from the recently completed Memorial Park and will include a stage to the rear, a central activity area a small number of alfresco tables near Parade Street. Comment is now being sought in relation to the overall design as attached and on the Shire's website here. To provide your comment, please contact Ellen.cook@pingelly.wa.gov.au or on 08 9887 1066.





CONVERSE WITH THE COUNCILLORS

Want to get to know the councillors better? Wish to speak with them? Just like coffee with a copper, the Shire of Pingelly will now be holding Converse with a Councillor. This is another perfect opportunity to get to know the Shire of Pingelly's Councillors.

Converse with a Councillor will take place every third Wednesday of the month at 5.30pm. The catch up will be held after every Ordinary Council Meeting in the Shire of Pingelly Chambers. Any queries or concerns, please contact the Shire of Pingelly office.

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President) Cr Karmvir Singh:

Cr Peter Wood:

0427 871 191 0457 680 994 0427 968 452 Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

0427 944 456

Cr Bryan Hotham: Cr Anthony Oliveri: Cr Peter Narducci:

0477 004 157 0499 795 792 0417 953 386